Mr. Edwin Browne, Director of Publicity, University of Kansas.

Dear Mr. Browne:

I did not realize until Fred Ellsworth mentioned it that we had not been sending you our Jayhawk Rebounds. These eras and epochs happen so rapidly at the University when men change positions that we semetimes fail to recognize the newmann coming in. We had previously sent our Rebounds to Wayne Davidson, and of course Fred Ellsworth, being the Alumni Secretary, asks for it so he can keep up with his mailing list.

We started the Rebounds by just writing to the athletes. It first started with basketball, - the ball rebounding from the backboard, and the basketball players in the service rebounding from tough opposition, we hope. That is the significance of the name. Since then the Rebounds mailing list has been enlarged so many times that now we, like Sherwin-Williams paint, "cover the earth".

Fred Ellsworth suggested we send the last copy to you, and any extra copies of previous issues. You can see that these extra numbers are not complete serially, but he thought you might be interested. We try to write a monthly letter. We will put you on our mailing list for the future.

Sinoerely yours, .

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.